Hampton Planning Board

2629 State Route 22A

PO Box 125

Hampton, NY  12837

Meeting Minutes
for 9 November 2016

The regular meeting of the Hampton Planning Board was called to order by  Chairman-elect Joe Hatfield.                        
Present:  Joe Hatfield, Ed Connolly, and Dianne Sofia
Absent:  Bonnie Hawley (out of town) and Sue Perry (in the hospital)
Reading and Approval of Minutes of the Previous Meeting:

· The minutes for  12 October 2016 were read. Ed moved and Joe seconded that the minutes be approved as read.  The motion carried.
Communications: 

· None
Reports of Committees:
· None
Old Business:

· Continued discussion regarding possible solar regulations to be included in the parameters of the site plan law.  There are two categories of solar applications:  Primary (i.e., large scale typically 20KW or more) and Small (i.e., home/farm/small business typically 15KW or less).  We discussed the possible need for a third category, which would be an expansion of the Small and would comprise homeowners selling their excess to the grid.  Under this category, any expansion of a small system beyond 50% of its original plan permit must apply for re-permitting.  
· Hampton planning board issues around Solar permitting would include aesthetics, setback, etc.
 New Business:
· None
A  MOTION was made by Dianne, SECONDED by Ed, to adjourn at  8:09 p.m.
The next meeting of the Hampton Planning Board will be Wednesday, 14 December 2016, at 7PM at the Hampton Town Hall.

Respectfully submitted,

Dianne Sofia,
Secretary

